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   JOIN US FOR WORSHIP 
Saturday-------------------------------------------------------------------------5:00 pm 
Sunday---------------------------------------------------------------------------9:30 am 
Sunday School----------------------------------------------------------------9:30 am 

    Adult Education  
    “Luther Video” 
Sunday, October 8 & 15……………..……………………………...8:00 am                           
    Monday Bible Study 

Monday, October 2-----------------------------------------------------------1:00 pm 
    Men’s Bible Study 

Wednesday, October 4 & 18--------------------------------------.--------9:00 am 
    Women’s Bible Study 

 

Wednesday, October 11 & 25--------------------------------------------10:15 am 



 

 

PASTOR’S PAGE... 
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Dear Friends, 

 

In October we celebrate the confirmation of eight youth, and the church Reformation, a day 
that protestants generally, and Lutherans specifically, have been observing for 500 years. As 
we think about the Reformation we have often talked about Martin Lutherôs legacy, how he 
disagreed with the mighty Church of Rome, and nailed 95 complaints to the door of the 
church at Wittenberg.  

 

The Reformation story was not just about what Martin Luther did in the Church, but rather 
what God did in Lutherôs life.  Lutherôs story began years before he nailed those theses to 
the door of the Castle Church in Wittenberg. 

 

As a young man Luther felt that he was tormented by God.  He saw God through the same 
lens that he saw his biological father, as a taskmaster who was harsh and demanding, and 
impossible to please. And not that Luther didnôt try! He would spend hours on end in the 
confessional booth, admitting his sins.  Then, on the way back to his seminary cell, he would 
remember yet another sin, and would run back to make confession. Martin Luther was once 
asked if he loved God and he replied ñLove God? I hate God because I cannot please God!ò 
Day and night, Luther would wrestle with God, and with his own guilt, and he was filled 
with shame.  

 

And then one night, he made a discovery in scripture; verses that he had read countless 
times before, yet never grasped. He came across Paulôs words in Romans that said  
righteousness is a gift that comes through faith. Itôs not something we have to achieve, or 
earn, or deserve.  Luther wondered how he could have missed this in prior reading. But he 
had been raised to focus on the law that had been engrained into him since birth. 

 

He focused on Paul telling him that ñthere is no distinction to be made, all have sinned, and 
all fall short of what God expects.ò He read Jesusô words that announced, ñeveryone who 
sins is a slave to sin.ò In short, Luther felt horrible, and that he could not change.  But then 
he heard a new message, a life-changing messageéGrace is a gift. Godôs love for us is  
absolutely without condition.  Luther would later write: ñI began to understand that the 
righteousness of God isé a gift of God, namely by faith. Here I felt as if I were entirely 
born again and had entered paradise itself through the gates that had been flung open."  

 

This indeed was a turning point for Luther, as he came to understand that we receive  
forgiveness through Godôs love and grace.  This grace is not a free pass to do whatever we 
like, for we are called to love God, and to love and respect each other.   

 

Our sin was nailed to a cross for us. Forgiveness does not give us a license to sin, it gives us 
permission to live in spite of our sin. It gives us purpose to live lives of gratitude for Godôs 
great gift. And it gives us a springboard from which to share Godôs story of love with a 
world that needs to know.   
 

We as a church and as a people are continually in reform.  We are free to live because we 
are children of God's grace. 

 

A partner in ministry, Pastor Brian 



 

 

STEWARDSHIP…. 

 
Grace and Stewardship 

 

500 years ago, the Reformation started because of a bad stewardship campaign.  The 
pope, needing to raise money, decided to sell indulgences.  An indulgence would reduce 
the number of days someone spent in purgatory before they went to heaven.  
Martin Luther, understanding we are saved by Godôs grace, had problems with the  
concepts of both purgatory and indulgences.  Many of his 95 theses deal with these  
topics.  Bad stewardship campaign, new church. 

 

I have to admit that Iôm disappointed the ELCA hasnôt talked more about grace on this 
historic anniversary.  Our society doesnôt know grace.  Instead we talk about the  
deserving poor, we want to see ourselves as self-made people.  Weôve earned whatever 
we have got.  Those who donôt have are lazy or not smart enough, etc.  

 

Even Christians have a hard time accepting grace.  We believe good people will get into 
heaven; bad people donôt.  Jesus came to make us a better person, rather than a new  
creation.  It is hard to accept grace.  If the first person in heaven you meet is Adolph  
Hitler will you say ñAmazing Graceò or really???? 

 

Pastor Brian often encourages us to talk about God moments.  Many of these are really 
grace moments.  Something has happened to us that we know we do not deserve and we 
are thankful for it.   Grace is good news to those who know in their hearts that there is 
more to life than what our society values.  Being a Christian is about new life, new  
possibilities, new relationships, all because of that surprising grace. 

 

Okay, the ELCA has disappointed me.  If we are stewards of our selves, time and  
possessions, then we are also stewards of our grace moments.  We can share these  
moments with others so that they, too, may know of that amazing, surprising gift from 
God.  Maybe we can change the world for the next 500 years. 

 

Barbara Fritschel 

2017 October Martyr Monthly—St. Stephen the Martyr Page 2 

Because of Godôs                              

       Great Mercy 

St. Stephen the Martyr has an Amazon Smiles account - this allows you to designate  
St. Stephen the Martyr as your charity of choice when making purchases through  
Amazon.  Please designate SSM as your charity or Amazon will select a charity  for 
you.  (The church name has been corrected with Amazon and it now reads ñSt. Stephen 
the Martyr Lutheran Church.ò)  Amazon will make a donation to SSM based on  
SSM designated purchases!) 



 

 Page 3 

OCTOBER 11 AND 25 @ 10:15 AM 
Join us on October 11 and 25 as we continue our study of 
the Book of Acts.  Bring a friend with you to enjoy this 
one and one/half hour study of our Lordôs word. 
 
 

 
LOOSE ENDS LUNCHEON 

The October luncheon will be held at Culverôs on Layton Ave., 
just west of 60th.  Weôll meet about 11:45.  Sign-up on the form 
posted on the kiosk under Women of the ELCA.  Please call  
Karen Hoffman at 414-421-9249 with any questions. 
 

 
PIECE-MAKERS QUILTING 

Our next quilting gathering is January 15, 2018 at 6:15 p.m.  
Quilts that were made this year are being sent to Lutheran 
World Relief and Lutheran Social Services.  
See you in January! 
 

 
 

WELCA CRAFT AND BAKE SALE  

The annual Craft and Bake sale will be held in mid-November this 
year. ñThank youò for the many baskets donated so far. Now we 
need items to put in them!  Please consider donating new items to 
fill these - such as local sports team memorabilia, gift cards 
(purchased from our Scrip program), kitchen items, themed food 
items, holiday décor, small appliances, yard games, kid themed 
activities, board gameséNot sure?  Contact Julie Starks or  
Bonnie Daleness for more detail.   
Please bring your items to church 
by October 20th.  Thank you! 

 

We will be meeting from 9:00 am to Noon on both 
Friday,  October 20,  and Friday, October 27, to put 
together the theme baskets for the Bake and Craft 
Sale.  Please join us!    

 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
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WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

WELCA GREATER MILWLAUKEE ANNUAL CONVENTION-OCTOBER 14 
There is still a short time to register for this one-day event. Registration forms are  
posted on the kiosk.  Our keynote speaker, Deanne Lawson will focus on Human  
Trafficking issues.  Workshop leaders will be Ka Lovang with Southeast Asian  
Educational Development, Inc., Bishop Paul Erickson, Greater Milwaukee Bishop,  
Gail G. Sweet from Hope Network, Anissa Canova, Anti-Racism, and Gerardo Orozco 
from the Milwaukee Police Department.  Snacks and a luncheon will be served.  This 
event is expected to be over by 4 p.m.  For any questions, please see Karen Hoffman or 
Pam Maschke.  Donôt forget your in-kind gifts to support Hope Network for single 
mothers.  Suggestions: Baby Wipes, Diapers including Pull-Ups, Baby Bath items,  
Diaper Rash Ointment, Onesies - short & long sleeve, Pajamas, Gift Cards for Wal-Mart 
Target, Meijer and Pick n Save, Board Books & Books for 0-2 years of age. 
 
JOINT CLUSTER MEETING ï SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11 
Place: Christ the Victor Lutheran Church, 15700 West Coffee Road, New Berlin, WI  

Cost:  $12 for the program and breakfast 
Registration begins at 8 a.m., breakfast at 8:30 a.m.  Pastor Becky Fetters will lead us in 
a Bible Study.  Healing Hearts (a community-based organization whose mission is to 
serve and support grieving children and their families) will present the program.   
Registration forms are posted on the kiosk. 

 

William Gerald Burns                                            Sierra Rose Manning 
Jordan Taylor Easterlin                                      Emily Lynn Walker 
Abigail Marlene Hanna                                      Cassandra Grace Winter 
Alexis Paige Jajtner                                            Nicholas James Winter                   

 

OCTOBER 2017 CONFIRMANDS 

YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRIES 

FALL OUTING TO THE PUMPKIN FARM  
Save the date! We are looking at Sunday, October 15, 
for a trip to the pumpkin farm. We will enjoy apple 
cider and donuts, feed animals, take a hayride and pick 
pumpkins! More information to come. A sign up will 
be posted on the kiosk! 



 

 

MUSIC NOTES FROM BILL BRAVENER                   
DIRECTOR OF MUSIC/DEACON 

HUMAN CONCERNS 
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Do you want toé Get more involved in your congregation? Meet new  
people? Give long-time volunteers a break? 

  

We have many volunteer opportunities available for all 
ages and with varied time commitments. Some of the 
ways you can give of your time include: 

¶ Be a Greeter, Reader, or Acolyte 

¶ Join the Choir, Handbell Choir, Youth Chime Choir 

¶ Serve as an Usher or Communion Assistant 

 
 

If you are interested in learning more about any of 
these opportunities, connect with Denise Sanders (in person, by phone at 

         414-423-0608, or by email at the.family.sanders@gmail.com). 

                      MBAASENY NEWS 
Our partner Pastor Pallangyo has been named Eastern District  
pastor in the Diocese of Meru.  He will continue to serve 
Mbaaseny while representing all congregations in the Eastern  
District to the Diocese. 

 

SSM will be sending our next ñmortgageò payment to 
Mbaaseny so they can pay down the loan on the roof of their 

new building.  Pastor Pallangyo responded ñOh halleluiah. God is great and thank you 
for this great concern.  May God bless SSM.ò 

On October 15 our Senior Choir will be traveling to Immanuel  
Lutheran Church in Watertown and join their choir in singing at the 
10:30 worship service. 

 

On October 22 the Immanuel Choir will be coming to St. Stephen 
the Martyr and join our choir for the 9:30 worship service. 

 

These combined choirs could result in a choir of nearly 70 singers! 

 

See you at worship. 

MUSIC & WORSHIP  

mailto:the.family.sanders@gmail.com
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NEW MEMBER INTRODUCTION SESSION, OCTOBER 8 @ 10:45 A.M. 
Fall is a great time to get connected ... to a church home. 

Would you like to find out more about SSM? Grow in faith, spirituality, and  
service? Come and learn about SSM and its ministry, and ways you can get connected. 
There is no pressure at the introduction, and you can get as involved as you 
want.  Please call or email Pastor Brian at pastorbrianhooper@gmail.com if you plan to  
attend or have questions.  
 

SSM GROUP EVENT - MILWAUKEE ADMIRALS GAME - OCT. 21 @ 6PM 
$20 tickets include a special edition Bobblehead - Martin Luther in an Admirals jersey! 

 

We have reserved a block of 25 tickets.  Please make checks payable to SSM with 
ñAdmirals gameò noted in the memo line.  Payment due by October 8.  For more  
information, contact Julie Starks, jastarks@earthlink.net  
 

BOOK DISCUSSION, OCTOBER 14, 4:00 P.M. 
Our next reading will be Just Mercy by Bryan Stevenson.  In 
this book, the young Alabama lawyer provides a window into 
the lives and cases of some of the people he has defended.  We 
think this will provide a compelling discussion relating to the 
movie ñMilwaukee 53206ò that we watched at  
Ascension in September.   

 

ñCHURCHES CARING TOGETHERò - OCTOBER 14 
The Churches of the Green Corners will participate in many service projects in the  
community.  One SSM project will be putting together 250 care packages for deployed 
military personnel.  We are collecting 250 single-serving drink mix packages (Gatorade, 
lemonade, iced tea and Crystal Light packets) and 250 Easy Mac packages. You may 
drop these items off in the Gathering Area at SSM, before the 14th.  Thank You!   

 
 
 

REFORMATION POT LUCK IS BACK! 
Saturday, Oct. 28, 6 PM, in the Fellowship Hall  

Celebrate the 500th Anniversary of Martin Luther nailing his  
95 Thesis on the Wittenburg church door.  There will be food, song 
and entertainment!  Sign-up at the bulletin board outside the church 
office. 
 

 

NEWS & NOTES 

mailto:pastorbrianhooper@gmail.com
mailto:jastarks@earthlink.net


 

 

CONDENSED MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING 09/12/2017 

President Jason Covert called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Council members present were:  P. Burns, J. Covert, B. Daleness, M. Kling, L. Lisiecki, 
N. Mineau, J. Muroni, D. Sanders, J. Schultz and A. Woerpel.  Pastor Brian was also in 
attendance.   

 

A. Woerpel led devotions.  

 

August council minutes were approved with corrections.  

  

FINANCIAL SECRETARYôS REPORT...We ended August with actual income 
greater than the anticipated income which is good news going into the fall season.   
General fund donations were skewed due to one family giving their whole 2017  
donation this month.    

 

TREASURER'S REPORT...We are in decent shape.  There will be some expense 
coming up for the sprinkler system. We will be saving $3200 a month because the  
mortgage is paid off.  The checking account is in good shape. The balance is much 
higher than this time a year ago.   Treasurerôs report was approved. 

 

PASTORôS TIME...Rally Day went well.  Lots of activities and lots of participation. 
The bounce house was a big hit with the children.  We need to find more ways like this 
to encourage younger families to come to these types of events. Confirmation classes 
begin on 9/14. 3rd grade Bible training, BYG and Sunday School have also started.  
Pastor is going to a Theological Conference in Green Lake on Sept. 18 and 19.  We will 
have a mortgage burning ceremony on October 1. A new member class will be held  
October 8.   

 

NEW BUSINESS...Building Maintenance - The HVAC unit in the kitchen is not  
working.  At first it was thought only a new part was needed but after replacement, it 
appears there are more issues.  A new unit may need to be installed. Bees nests in the 
back of the building have been sprayed.  Doug Winters has been doing some power 
washing and resealing on parts of the parking lot.  

 

Meru Partnership - A motion was made and approved to send $3200 (the amount of one 
monthôs mortgage payment) to the Mbasseny Parish to help pay down their mortgage, 
which has an interest rate of 20%. This is a way for SSM to ópay it forwardô after the 
generous donation made to pay off our mortgage, 

 

Laptop for Counters - A new laptop for the counters has been ordered thanks to a gift of 
$500.00 from Karen Rasmussen.   

 

OLD BUSINESS...Insurance Renewal – We renewed our policy for three years and 
increased our legal defense coverage for only $10.00 more per year.  Security – Two 
security companies have provided estimates for building security and a meeting will be 
set up with Larry Petricek to discuss a contract. 

Page 7 



 

 

CONDENSED MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING 08/08/2017 

Staffing Considerations - The executive committee is working on a job description for a 
possible associate pastor role. 

 

Vanco Giving Options – We need to get a handle on fees and options.  The Stewardship 
committee may assist with a communication plan when we are ready to introduce this to 
the members. 

 

Cell Tower update – The Oak Creek Common Council just approved a permit for a cell 
tower in Oak Creek. The Court will be acting on the lawsuit brought against the Village 
of Greendale regarding our proposed cell tower and either hold a hearing in October or 
issue a written decision in December or January. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:   PROPERTY...We have an offer from a shop teacher at 
Franklin High School to have one of his classes rebuild our shed. A. Woerpel will need 
to check with Greendale to make sure that is OK as new regulations only allow one  
outbuilding on the property (we were grandfathered in before). Our Building Use 
Agreement has been updated and Pastor will send it out to Council. WE Energies will 
be replacing a gas line on 51st street next summer. 

 

HUMAN CONCERNS...230 school bags will be filled on October 8.  We will again 
collect Christmas gifts for the Bay View Community Center. Boxes will go out to  
collect items specifically for the elderly who were affected by the hurricanes. On  
Dec.  2 and 3, a Fair Trade craft booth will be here featuring items made in Tanzania.    

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION...Kipp Zimmerman will lead a study on the Augsburg 
Confession at 8:00 on September 17 and 24. 

 

The book club will discuss ñJust Mercyò in October. 

 

WORSHIP & MUSIC...The choir will travel to Immanuel Lutheran in Watertown on 
Oct. 15 to sing with their choir.  Both choirs will sing at SSM on Oct. 22.  Confirmation 
will be Reformation Sunday (Oct. 29), the Christmas Choir Concert will be Dec. 9 and 
the Sunday School program on Dec.17.  

 

YOUTH...There will be a meeting on Sept. 24 to discuss fund raising for the Youth 
Gathering in 2018. Youth will also visit a pumpkin farm in October. 

 

STEWARDSHIP...The Pledge Drive is ramping up.  Commitment weekend will be 
Nov. 11 and 12. 

 

Next Council Meeting is Tuesday, October 10. 

  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Bonnie Daleness, Council Secretary 
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